
















































































 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Case No. 16032.A 
Appendix I 

 
After the Board issued its formal opinion in Case No. 16032.A, a question was raised to the Board 
that the opinion did not address: if a City employee or official accepts an offer to purchase a ticket 
for a high-demand event (at or below face value), and, early on in the course of the event, 
performs an official function, in conformance with the conditions set forth in the opinion, but 
decides to leave the event, may the employee or official then give his or her ticket away to an 
aide, or another City employee, or even a stranger, to attend the remainder of the event? 
 
The Board determined, at its December 19, 2016 meeting, that the answer is no: a ticket obtained 
by a City employee or official to a high-demand event at or below face value, pursuant to the 
conditions set forth in the opinion, is non-transferrable.  While nothing in the City’s Governmental 
Ethics Ordinance compels the City employee or official to remain for the entire event after he or 
she performs the official function, neither can the employee or official give away the unused 
portion of the ticket.  
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